## Select Board Special Meeting Mount Holly Town Office September 23rd, 2025 4.30 pm

## **MINUTES**

Attendance: Mark Turco, Jeff Chase (via Zoom), Diana Garrow, Faith Tempest, Clinton Woolley, Carol Garrow Woolley.

- 1. Call to Order
- 2. Consideration of any changes and/or additions to the agenda: none

## 3. New Business

a. Grant opportunities: VTrans SFY 2026 Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP) and Municipal Highway and Stormwater Mitigation Program (MHSMP) - application deadline Nov 7th. These provide the potential to support design or other works in relation to storm water issues and curbing, both issues which have been discussed in relation to the Belmont Village. Jeff Chase responded that he will review the grant details and also talk to RRPC to see if they are able to support such work; he proposed further review of options and discussion at the next regular meeting.

## 4. Old Business

- a. Mount Holly Beer Liquor License application: a revised application was submitted by Opportunity Capital Management LLC. Diana Garrow moved to adopt the liquor License application, seconded by Jeff Chase. Approved. Mark Turco recused himself, though noted that he does not have any business relationship with the applicant. Jeff Chase asked to ensure that all the restrictions previously stipulated were applied.
- b. Select Board members took the opportunity to review progress on current highway improvements. Clinton Woolley noted that the work on the Shunpike Road bridge repair is completed and the road is now open. Jeff Chase reported that the Chadburn Lane wingwall repair is under way. Clinton Woolley raised again the proposal to hire a man lift for tree removal, at a cost of \$4220 per month including delivery and pick up, and including a safety demonstration. Select Board members reiterated their agreement as long as funds are available.
- 5. Meeting Adjourned 4.45pm.